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C. Summer Health Insurance 

Schumm talked to Human Resources regarding summer health insurance costs.  As we had heard before, 
the response was that during the summer, if a faculty member has a grant, the part of health insurance that 
the university usually pays for is paid by the grant and it should be budgeted in.  If there is further concern 
about this subject, it can be brought up again in the future.  Schumm checked with KSU’s Human 
Resources and they indicated that the health insurance costs were prorated over the entire summer, 
regardless of whether the faculty member was supported for the whole summer or for only part of the 
summer. 
 

D. Study Abroad 
Schumm deferred to Spears.  Spears commented that Faculty Affairs met on Tuesday and a list was given 
of options faculty will have in the future for study abroad programs.  The policy they are working on will 
have multiple options for faculty to select if and when a course is approved.  That proposal will come to 
the Executive committee in October, and if approved, it will be on the Faculty Senate agenda in November.  

   
V.  New Business 

Stadtlander commented on a recent article in the Chronicle of Higher Education regarding building 
maintenance, but he didn’t have a hard copy of it.  Kearns mentioned he can search on the Library website 
for the article.  If he finds it he will bring copies of it back to the committee.   

 
It was mentioned that university committee interaction needs to be stronger and more faculty presence and 
feedback needs to happen.  The Faculty Senate Leadership Council is working on this. 

 
Spears commented on the drop in enrollment for the university despite College of Education being able to 
increase their enrollment numbers.  On a whole we were short approximately 400 students this year.  Due to 
various reasons, including the increase in our tuition, some students are opting to go to community colleges.   
Schumm noted that tuition is lower, book rentals are often included free with tuition, and class sizes are often 
restricted to no more than 20 students, at some community colleges, including Highland’s Wamego campus, 
creating serious competition for prospective freshmen/sophomore level students.   

  
V I.   For the Good of the University.   No report.   

  
VII.   Meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m. 
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